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                           Every Sister is a VIP (Very Important P.E.O.) 
                                                    SUMMER 2021 

 
July 

 
Suggested activities 
 
 Invite a Master Gardener to a virtual social to share tips and answer questions. Invite 

area unaffiliates and inactive members along with a special invite to nonresident 
members and prospective members. 

 
 Plan a social outing in a park and invite unaffiliates living in your area along with inactive 

members and women you want to introduce to your chapter. Make a special effort to 
involve your nonparticipating members. Provide rides for those who need assistance 
getting to meetings. 

 
August 

Suggested activities  
 
 Gather together in person or virtually and create an indoor herb garden.  If meeting as a 

group, bring your own pot, dirt, and herb seeds. Many herbs grow well inside such as 
basil, bay, chives, and oregano. Share your seeds with your sisters and watch your 
garden grow.  

 
 If your chapter starts the P.E.O. year in September, August is the time to plan a 

yearbook unveiling party. Weather permitting, meet outside and have grab bags with 
the yearbook and some star or daisy stickers for the calendar to mark P.E.O. meetings. 
Talk about the theme for the year and have some fun. 

 
 

September 
Suggested activities 
 
 Get to know your sisters a little better by taking turns at a virtual meeting/social naming 

the city and state or province where you were living when you became a P.E.O. 
 
 Gather in person or virtually with your chapter sisters and invite your inactive members 

and guests. Have each participant bring a clear water or wine glass and get ready to 
have some fun painting marguerites on your glass Paint brushes, primer and acrylic 
paint are all you need to create these sunny flowers.  Did you know marguerite is the 
French word for daisy? Learn more about the marguerite and share your facts with your 
sisters as you paint. 


